 Faculty Senate Meeting
January 30, 2017
· Quorum called at 9:14
· In Attendance 
· Gayane Barseghyan
· David Davidian
· Tsovinar Harutyunyan
· Aram Keryan 
· Arthur Khalatyan
· Irshat Madyarov
· Hayk Mamajanyan
· Agassy Manoukian
· Jenny Patuyan
· Elham Shayegh
· Vahram Ter-Matevosyan
· Excused/Absent:
· Mane Beglaryan
· Gagik Gabrielyan
· Louisa Harutyunyan
· Absent
· Karen Sarkavagyan
· Natella Mirzoyan 
· Arto Vaun
· Guests
· Sharistan Melkonian
· Arthur Petrosian 
· Chris Ray
· Randall Rhodes 
· Anna Tabidze 
· Approval of the agenda
· Unanimous approval
· Approval of the minutes from December 15, 2016
· Unanimous approval
· Reports from Committees:
· Curriculum Committee 
· Will meet in the early Feb. 
· Ethics & Grievance Committee 
· No cases to report.
· Executive Committee met last week and discussed, among other topics, the progress of AUA Strategic Plan (2017). 
· Goal 1.9.2 The topic of Information Literacy and Academic Writing has been handed over to the Student Learning Committee.  
· Goal 2.2.1. The topic of Expand funding for research - the work-group concluded the separation of Teaching and Research Award from Professional Development Award.  The recommendation is to give this committee to review applications for both awards for it to be a FS standing committee that regularly reports. This discussion will be revisited when the new structure of FS is discussed.  
· Goal 3.5.1. The topic of undergraduate academic advising and guidelines are yet to be discussed with ugrad chairs and student advisers. 
· Goal 4.1.1. The proposal for adding 3 new benefits to international faculty (housing, home leave, relocation) has been submitted to the board and is budgeted accordingly for the new fiscal year 2017-2018. 
· Goal  4.3.1. On Faculty empowerment to be discussed in the next meeting. 
· Student Learning Committee by Chris Ray 
· Presented (PPT) the results of student focus groups. Analysing the results, a few ideas were suggested to offer guidelines and brown bag topics on teaching and classroom management for faculty. 
· Extension Committee by Tsovinar Harutyunyan and David Davidian 
· New syllabi have been submitted, the three approved courses will start soon. 
· It was suggested that the proposal for a Turkish course should also be reviewed by Vahram Ter-Matevosyan, given his area of expertise. 
· Discussion of course approval and the necessity of specialized faculty involvement. 
· The committee is creating a syllabus template, new submissions should meet the template requirements. 
· Faculty evaluation process discussion (Findings based on Irshat’s meetings with Provost and Sharistan Melkonian)
· The current policy is very dated. It refers to Deans (there were not Program Chairs at the time it was written). There could be other things in need of revisions. Small tweaks, for now, to allow the evaluations to happen end of the academic year. A revamp sometime in the future might be needed. 
· Replace the Dean with the Program Chair? Some arguments in favor and against. Chair as the main evaluator, Dean does the overall check for consistency. 
· A work group to be formed via an email call for volunteers. Arthur Khalatyan volunteered to join the group and call the first meeting.
· Meeting ended at 10:35. 
Minutes taken by Elham Shayegh and Jenny Patuyan (Faculty evaluation process).  
